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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9 December 2019 at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School, Redhall Grove.



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1 Attendance and apologies
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Rosalind Lennie (Minutes Secretary), Bob Gardiner, Jean Marr, Alan Gordon, Margaret Campbell. 
Co-opted members
John Allan (Vice-Chair)

Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

none
In attendance

none

Public visitors: 
3

An apology for absence was received from Cllr Denis Dixon and police.

2 The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 11 November 2019 were approved and adopted.
3 Police report for November  2019
In the absence of a police representative, a report had been provided and was read out by DL. 2 housebreakings; 9 assaults (4 reported to Fiscal); 9 road traffic offences (8 detected + 1drink driver held for court); 11 reports of theft (4 detected); no hate crimes. There were several high value drug seizures. 72 crimes reported (40 detected so far). 226 calls to police. Call for the public to contribute to the consultation in relation to the draft Policing 2026 plan [the Strategy can be found at: https://www.scotland.police.uk/assets/pdf/138327/386688/policing-2026-strategy.pdf.]
AG mentioned the South West Community Speed Watch, in which he expressed interest. He will contact the police about it. 

4 Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda:

4.1 Tarmac on towpaths. This arose from concern that the metalling of the canal towpaths had encouraged cyclist to ride too fast, endangering pedestrians. Could the towpath be widened? Could ‘SLOW’ signs be erected? JA will take this matter to be considered by the Canal Community Action Group. 
4.2 DL reported on discussion re child poverty. He had spoken to school teachers about support to those children in need. Wester Hailes [school?] needs to provide meals for 70 children but has to find the funds, some from local businesses. Some schools have a support teacher to sort out benefits and to provide pastoral care. Nurturing or calm rooms are beneficial. CEC will produce a report on which DL will keep us informed.
5
Planning and development

5.1
Kingsknowe Roadhouse: still awaiting decision.
5.2
Student flats in Slateford (site of Westside Motors): still awaiting assessment.
5.3
Slateford House/Chalmers Hall: still awaiting assessment, although SC had lately discovered that HES had commented on the B-listed Slateford House. They are not required to comment on C-listed buildings like the Chalmers Hall.
5.4
Proposed pedestrian/cyclist bridge over the Water of Leith behind Sainsbury’s store. Still no response from Active Travel (CEC) but SC explained an idea for using a prefabricated bridge. He outlined one available for only £57,000. When delivery and erection costs are included, the total would be about £212,500. Halcrow’s had estimated at more than twice that. SC was encouraged to put that information to Active Travel. AG noted Cllr Corbett’s interest in cycling and will try to get him involved. Also some contact with Hutchinson/Chesser Community Council because the bridge would land on their side of the river. 
6
Reports from any LCC member attending meetings


MC reported on her attendance at a Community Alcohol Project meeting in Wester Hailes Library on 3 Dec 2019. Police will be running a drink-driving campaign over the holiday period concentrating on the City Centre. The next meeting will be in January (no date yet). MC also reported on the plans CEC has for commemorating the centenary of the expansion of the City in November 1920 [note: this was the subject of a report to the CEC meeting on 20 Sep 2018 – item 8.3. headed Edinburgh Boundaries Extension and Tramways Act 1920]
AG reported attending a meeting of the South West Neighbourhood Funding Panel.
7
Environment 

7.1
Congestion in Redhall Grove at school start time. Charlie Ferguson reported that the situation had not changed and explained how many parents don’t wear seat belts and that the police briefly attended one day but at the wrong time. School staff park in Redhall Grove, adding to the congestion. AG reported that there are 3 Traffic Exclusion Zones proposed and that Redhall Grove would have a good case for inclusion. Problem might be enforcement and the knock-on effect on surrounding streets, especially Kingsknowe Road North. Head teacher has asked AG to participate in discussion of the problem. SC asked if AG could get photos of the congestion. AG thought that Redhall School did now start later that the Primary. 

7.2
Still no response from Cllr Graczyk re lighting in Redhall Park so SC proposed to drop this item from future agendas. However there seems to be a need for some lighting in Hailes Quarry Park between Longstone Street and Murryburn Road. Could be taken up by the Park Steering Group which DL will attend. 

7.3
No news yet on proposed pedestrian safety island on Lanark Road (by Kingsknowe Park). 
7.4
SC reported a spate of graffiti from the Kingsknowe Road canal bridge to the Network Rail Tunnel. 25 examples now on our website. CEC Bridge’s department promised to deal with graffiti on bridges next year. 
8
Councillor’s reports
none
9
Treasurer’s report 
No expenditure since last meeting so balance remains at £1747.50.

10
Correspondence

10.1
Caroline Paterson, the Natural Heritage Officer of CEC’s Forestry and Natural Heritage dept asked for our support for a grant application she was making to obtain funds for improved access to and through the Dells [Water of Leith valley]. She wanted it by 26 November so SC could only tell her that LCC would probably be supportive. The meeting agreed to give support. 
10.2
Power for People asked us to pass a motion empowering local communities to sell locally generated ‘clean energy’ directly to local customers. SC had told them that LCC was not in a position to do this and referred them to CEC. He read out the following motion:

‘That Longstone Community Council
1) notes that the Local Electricity Bill

•  aims to address the current situation, whereby the very large financial setup and running costs involved in selling locally generated renewable electricity to local customers result in it being impossible for local renewable electricity generators to do so,

•  if made law, would make these financial costs proportionate to the scale of a renewable electricity supplier’s operation and therefore empower councils, together with their communities, to sell locally generated renewable directly to local people, businesses and organisations, and

•  would result in councils or community organisations that set up local renewable electricity companies receiving revenues that could be used to help fund local greenhouse gas emissions reduction measures and to help improve local services and facilities
2) accordingly resolves to support the Local Electricity Bill, supported by a cross-party group of 115 MPs during the 2017-19 Parliamentary session, and
3) further resolves to write to the organisers of the campaign for the Bill, Power for People, (at 8 Delancey Passage, Camden, London NW1 7NN or info@powerforpeople.org.uk) expressing its support.’

LCC agree to this motion. [note: The Bill failed to complete its passage through Parliament before the end of the session. This means the Bill will make no further progress.]
10.3
SC exhibited a letter sent by the Edinburgh & Lothians Greenspace Trust to Lily Campbell about the end of its funding and a proposal to make the Park Steering
Group a constituted group (a model constitution was attached). It was not clear why this letter had not been addressed to LCC and/or our representative on the Steering Group (DL) but it was agreed that DL should attend the next meeting on 22 January. 
10.4
Transport Scotland is conducting an online survey for the Second Strategic Transport Projects Review (STPR2) and seek input from community councils. STPR2 will inform transport investment in Scotland for the next 20 years. To participate go to www.transport.gov.scot/stpr2. [note: survey closes on 10 Jan 2020]
10.5
Police Scotland would like to know what you think they should prioritise, nationally and in our local area as well as the best methods of communicating with you. The online survey is at https://consult.scotland.police.uk/surveys/your-police/
11
AOCB.
AG reported that the school PTA will take forward the idea of a gala, probably in May next year. 
12
Next meeting will be arranged for 10 February 2020, probably in Slateford/Longstone Church
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